December 15,1962.

Professor Herbert Kaufman Director of Graduate Studies Yale University New Haven, Conn.

Dear Professor Kaufman:

Thank you for your letter of Dec. 12. I am a little puzzled about the scheduling problem with which you confront me now. Professor Dahl had assured me about the feasibility of the Wednesday afternoon scheduling for my seminar when we discussed the matter over the phone.

Unfortunately Thursday afternoon is out of question for me much as I would like to cooperate with you. I can suggest three possible times, which are all inconvenient for me, but which could be arranged:
a) Wednesday 2 - 4 (avoiding 1 conflict)

- b) KadmasThursday morning 9-11 or 10-12
- c) in extremis Wednesday morning 9-11 Or 10-12

Needless to say I should be happy to participate at the Department luncheon whenever possible.

Yours sincerely.